
                          
Thursday 19th August, 2021 

Purpose of Camp Hill Primary School is to develop and nurture lifelong learners within an 
engaging, global learning community, where the uniqueness and contributions of individuals are 
valued, shared and celebrated. 
Following are the core values in which we strongly believe; they underpin our purpose and are 
the guiding principles of our school. 
Caring: Being kind, helpful and sympathetic toward other people. 
Honesty: To always tell the truth. 
Confidence: Believing in yourself and others. 
Respect: Recognising the rights, feelings, wishes and individual differences of others through our 
speech and manners. 
Trust: Safely express opinions, beliefs, thoughts, and feelings in a secure   environment. 

Address: Gaol Rd, Bendigo 3552                     Email Address: camp.hill.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Phone: 5443 3367                                            Web Address: www.camphillps.vic.edu.au 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Curriculum Day 
The new date for the pupil free, Curriculum Day will be 28th October, please be aware this is the day after the Bendigo 

Cup public holiday. Out of School Hours Care will be available for families on the pupil free day. Bookings can be made 

through the normal channels. 
Camp Hill Parents & Friends Group 

At the School Council meeting on Tuesday evening, discussion was centred around re-establishing the Camp Hill Parents 
and Friends Group. The discussion recognised the importance of this group in maintaining social connection for parents 

to the school. An invitation will be extended to all parents to be part of this group. 
100 Days of School 

Congratulations to all of our Prep students who this week celebrated 100 days of school. This milestone not only 
recognises attendance but the significant learning undertaken during this time. 

Values Champions 

Congratulations to the following students who are this week’s values champions: 
Nay H, Hannah H, Pixie B, Isabelle Y, Abbie S and Caprice J. These students will be presented with a certificate 

recognising their achievement at this week’s assembly. 
Chris Barker       
Principal 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 

  HERE EVERYDAY READY FOR LEARNING ON 
TIME 

Student absence data for Week 6, ending 

20/8/2021 

 

Total number of student absence days    987 days 

Current school absence rate Term 3 3.2 days per student 

School absence rate target for 2021  10 days per student 

Number of times students arriving late to school    31 

Early Bird Awards: This week we had 1/2D & 3/4C with no late arrivals. 

Well done to those students who beat the bell this week! Certificates will be awarded at assembly on Friday. 
100% Attendance  

This week we had 251 students with 100% attendance!  

This is an increase from last week – great job! 
Early Bird trophy this week goes to 3/4C.  

Trish Johnstone  - Assistant Principal       

Calendar 2021 

Friday 20th August Jet’s Gym for 4 weeks every Friday – Foundation students only 
Silent Auction - Donations due to the office 

Monday – Friday 23rd – 27th August Book Week. Parade Day – Wednesday 25th 

Thursday 26th August Years 3/4 Excursion IMAX & Melbourne Museum    POSTPONED 

Friday 27th August Trivia Night - Doors open 6:30pm for a 7:00pm start 

Friday 3rd September Bloke’s Breakfast 

Tuesday 14th September School Council Meeting 5:30pm 

Friday 17th September Last day of Term 3 – Early Dismissal 2:30pm 

Thursday 28th October Curriculum Day – PUPIL FREE DAY 

mailto:camp.hill.ps@education.vic.gov.au
http://www.camphillps.vic.edu.au/
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjO0YWt45HhAhUDS48KHcfRAY8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.visionforeducation.co.uk/news/school-attendance-initiative-makes-every-day-count&psig=AOvVaw3bw2saO8pCYINq0k5z8HwD&ust=1553207553738611
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FROM THE OFFICE 
Lunch Orders 
Due to the current Covid conditions, lunch orders will be on QKR one week at a time - not a menu for the whole Term as we 
previously have had. This way it may eliminate having to do credits from future orders. Sorry for any inconvenience this may 

cause.  

Sue Heider 
Business Manager               

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

Trivia Night 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Silent Auction 

To raise money to upgrade our junior school playground we are seeking donations for our Silent Auction. 
The success of this event greatly depends on the support and generosity of our school community. We understand that 

COVID has affected many, so we understand if it is difficult at this time. 
If your business can in any way support our school by means of a donation in the form of a product or voucher, this 

would be greatly appreciated OR if you are able to purchase vouchers for goods and services from local businesses to 
donate to our auction, they will be warmly received.  

All donations will be publicly acknowledged and we encourage you to take a look at our Silent Auction Facebook page to 

see how we have promoted auction items in the past. 
Thank you for your support. 

Please indicate below if you are donating or you know of a donation. Please email or return slip to the 
school office by Friday 20th August. 

Bryley Savage & Nat Tramellen 
Silent Auction Coordinators 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 
Silent Auction Donation 

Name: ____________________________________________ 

Contact Number: __________________________________ 

Item to Donate: ____________________________________ 

Other Information: ______________________________________________________ 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FCHPSonlineauction%2Fphotos&data=04%7C01%7CSusan.Heider%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6d05123c8091437d8af408d956f19572%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637636417933611912%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=84cKiSVdFjVczheawCrNsounQHbcXUJfDCEe2HMcovY%3D&reserved=0


LIBRARY 
Book Week Dress Up next Wednesday 25th August!! 

Due to COVID gathering restrictions, we will not be having a whole school parade. 
Instead, each Department will celebrate Book Week Character parade together. 

The Theme: OLD WORLDS, NEW WORLDS AND OTHER WORLDS …. 
We are really excited and looking forward to the gorgeous and clever costumes we 

shall see next Wednesday. 

It’s always a surprise to see such a range of book characters and really creative 
costumes. Roll on next Wednesday! 

Donna Christie  
Librarian 
 

 

 

 

FOUNDATION LEARNING TEAM 
100 Days Of School 
We had the best time celebrating our 100 days of school. Thank you to everyone for organising their children’s 

costumes. Everyone looked amazing!  

Jet’s Gym 
We are all really looking forward to our first Gym session tomorrow. Please ensure your child is on time. Buses will 

leave promptly at 9am. Keep an eye out for photos in next week’s newsletter.  

Foundation Learning Team  

1/2 LEARNING TEAM 
This week’s learning 
This week 1 / 2 students have been practicing ‘fluency’ in Reading. Students have been using their ‘this is 

interesting!’ voices to help them. Students have been pretending they are the teacher reading to the class.  
In Writing, students are working hard to complete their good copy Information Reports.  
In Maths, students have been exploring ‘time’ and creating their very own clock faces.  
Inquiry 
As part of ‘Earth and space sciences’ students have been exploring, identifying and presenting Earth’s natural 

resources in groups!  
Friday Fun Write 
This week’s Friday Fun Write topic is ‘I wonder what the clouds see from the 

sky’ based on our Science focus for the week. Please remember to ‘Talk it 
up’ at home to help students plan for their writing.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Book week 
Next week is Book week! Wednesday 25th will be our whole school dress up day 

with the theme being ‘Old words, new worlds and other worlds’. We can’t wait to 

see the students all dressed up for the occasion.  

1/2 Learning Team 
 
 
 
 



3/4  LEARNING TEAM 
Excursion 
Due to the current lockdown in Melbourne the excursion to the Museum and the Imax 
Theatre has had to be postponed. Unfortunately, there are no other dates available this term. 

We are hoping that we will still have the opportunity to go in Term Four. We will let you all 
know as soon as possible when we are able to lock in a new date. 
Inquiry 
Just a reminder that classes are still hoping for some donations of shoe boxes. If you have 
any shoeboxes that you can donate that would be fantastic. 
Camp Hill Internet, Email & Computer Access Code of Conduct: 
Please ensure that students and parents fill out their computer Code of Conduct and return 

them to their classroom teacher as soon as possible. 
Book Week 
Next Wednesday 25th is Book Week! This year our theme is: 

 ‘OLD WORLDS, NEW WORLDS, AND OTHER WORLDS’. Students can dress up and bring a book 
in to share!  
Unfortunately, with COVID restrictions we will not be able to have a whole school parade or 
parents attending. 
Latrobe Pre-service teacher 
The 3/4 team would like to welcome Allana Swatton who is a fourth year Latrobe pre-service 
teacher. She will be teaching with Mr Barri in 3/4A for this week and next week. 
3/4 Learning Team 

5/6 LEARNING TEAM 
Camp Norval  
Last week we went to Camp Norval in Halls Gap. We had a wonderful time. Here are a few highlights from the 

students. We had a lot of activities which were, abseiling, high ropes, night walk, movie night, mini golf, zoo and 
initiatives. My favourite activity was probably high ropes. It was because I got to go first and it was really fun. 

Basically, it's where you are attached to a harness and then you climb up a ladder and steps, then you can walk on 
something (I walked on a log and this tight rope like thing.) There were another 2 things in the activity which were 

the leap of faith then a tight rope that you swing on. I did the leap of faith, it’s where you're still attached to a 

harness but you climb up then jump onto the bar. I didn’t make it, sadly. On average they were all so fun! Emma 
The food was really good because for dinner we got chicken Parma and chips and we got 

jelly and cake for dessert for lunch. On the 2nd day we had pasta and for both breakfasts 

we got bacon and eggs. For the second dinner we had shepherd's pie. Jack 

Camp Norval was really fun and I recommend it to anybody I see. The food, activities, nights and days were 

great and I would definitely go back there. If I didn’t go but knew what I could have done at camp, I don’t 

think I could survive. Mietta 
 
5/6 Learning Team 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



LOTE 
Prep 

Students enthusiastically discussed what they have known about giant pandas, such as the family, appearance, 
habitat, and diet of giant pandas. They found out some fun facts about giant pandas. We used different kinds of 

measurements to help the kids to understand how heavy, how tall, how big pandas are and how much they can 
eat daily. The kids were very curious about baby pandas and it was hard for them to believe that when the baby 

pandas are born they are as long as a pencil and as heavy as four glue sticks, considering pandas are ‘giant’. They 

also enjoyed drawing and writing about their pandas. 
Grade One and Two 

Students discussed the differences between the written form in Chinese language and English. They learnt that 
Chinese people use symbols called hanzi to represent words. They learnt about the origin of the word big in 

Chinese and practiced writing big and small in Chinese and used these two adjective words to describe different 
animals. 
Grade Three and Four  

Students learnt how to introduce their birthdays and grades in Chinese and interviewed each other in Chinese. 
Grade Five and Six 

Students learnt about some general information such as location, population, area, population density about 
Guangzhou, the city that most miners came from during the Australian gold rush period. They also virtually 

explored the yum cha culture of Cantonese and the early Chinese immigrants’ life in Victoria through tracing the 

Victorians’ passion for Chinese cuisine. 
Chinese lunch club 

Students explored the beauty of Yin-Yang culture using pattern art design. 
Yimin Chen 
LOTE Coordinator 

ART 
Junior Art  

Nimbus Clouds  
Students in Grades 1 and 2 have been studying Earth and Space Science for their class topic and looking at 
changes in the sky and landscape. In Art we studied different types of clouds, in particular Nimbus 

clouds.  Students used graphite pencils to draw and shade Nimbus clouds.  They drew a rainbow umbrella using 
colour sticks and a person using fine liners. These were cut out and collaged to create some cute rainy day 

compositions.  

 

 
 

  

 
 

 
Sandy McLennan 
Art Coordinator 



HEALTHY EATING 
EAT SMART/BE SMART 

Did you know that two recent Australian studies have linked healthy eating to 

higher Naplan scores? Students who ate vegetables every night achieved NAPLAN 
scores that were an average 86 points higher in writing than those who steered 

clear of their greens. 

Eating vegetables had a significant impact on students' performance in all areas 
of the NAPLAN test, except for numeracy. 

Children should be eating at least five serves of vegetables a day and two serves 
of fruit. 

Remember to pack or help your child to pack a healthy lunch everyday so they 

can learn, play and stay focussed all day at school. 
Please make your lunch boxes ‘nude’. Eliminating wrappers and plastic is easy once you start the 

habit! 
These foods should NOT be brought to school because of their poor nutritional value: 

all lollies, chocolate, chips, twisties, cheezels etc.  

Sandy McLennan 
Healthy Eating Coordinator 
 

PERFORMING ARTS 
Foundation 
Students acted out the song ‘Five Green and Speckled Frogs’. They used instruments to make a percussive ‘swamp’ 

soundscape.    
Grade 1-2 

Students have accompanied ‘In the Jungle’ on the xylophones. They learnt the ‘Canoe Song’ and looked at 
traditional Canoes from Indigenous Americans, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander canoes as well as Dragon 

Boats. 

Grade 3-4 
Students learnt about rivers this week and learnt to play ‘Peace like a River’ on the recorder. Students are learning 

to read the rhythm and pitch notation. 
Grade 5-6 

Students have started to write their own lyrics. The students wrote their own word lotus and used that to start ‘rap 

talking’ this week. 

Mary Thorpe 
Performing Arts Coordinator 

SHORT CIRCUS 

The Grade 1/2 workshops will recommence next term, apart from one session tomorrow 

learning juggling. The Allstars are going to have to work hard for the following Fridays to 
catch up and be prepared for the State Schools Spectacular. Unfortunately we are many 

weeks behind due to lockdowns and changing Grade 5/6 camp dates.  

The Victorian State Schools Spectacular is taking place on 11th September at John Cain 
Arena and Melbourne Park. The show involves over 3000 Victorian State Schools students 

and features many forms of performance and sometimes even sports!  
We need four to eight parent volunteers to accompany the students to the State Schools 

Spectacular, either Friday or Saturday or both days. Please let me know if you are 
available to help - There will be an excursion notice where you can indicate your 

availability.  

What: State Schools Spectacular.  
Where: John Cain Arena, Melbourne. 

When: Friday 10th (rehearsal) and Saturday 11th September performance 
Times: To be confirmed *(both will be long days)  

Meet: Camp Hill Primary (bus) 

Mary Thorpe  
Short Circus Coordinator 



GREEN TEAM 

Giant Plant Sale! Grow Cup return. 
The Green Team with the support of Mrs McLennan and Mr Butler are having another Plant sale 
fundraiser.  
Saturday 9th October at the Bendigo Farmers Market.  
We are encouraging people to reuse pots or make Grow cups from your old take away coffee cups. 

Start planting now!    Mrs McLennan and the Green team potted up some Grow cups at school in 

preparation for the stall. 
Mary Thorpe 
Green Team 
 

AROUND THE SCHOOL 
Guided Drawing 

Students have been loving coming into the Library during the second half of Lunch on Fridays to complete a 

Guided Drawing session! Last week we drew a summer penguin. If you think students would be interested, tell 

them to come along this week!  
Zari Hansen  
Lunch Time Activities 

BLOKES BREAKFAST 
 



FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
 

BENDIGO FUTSAL 
Sign up for Summer Futsal at Bendigofutsal.com 

Under 6’s to Youth, boys & girls. 
Term 4 to Term 1, 20 weeks 

For more information contact Aidan 

bendigo@australianfutsal.com  0427 519 250 
 

JUNIOR INDOOR SOCCER SUMMER 
COMPETITION 

Starts Term 4, 4th October 
1-3 Waterson Crt, Golden Square 

No upfront games fees. 

For enquiries, contact 5447 1077 
info@bendigomajorleague.cm.au 

 
CIRCUS QUIRKUS ONLINE SHOW 

Available until Sunday 29th August. 
Click on the website or scan the QR Code below &  

enter the password to access the video. 

Vimeo.com/showcase/cqidfa21 
Password: cqidfa21 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

SUSHI LUNCH ORDER FOR FRIDAY 27TH AUGUST 2021 
ORDER VIA OUR QKR APP!!!!! 

Please return money and orders by 9.00am Thursday 26th August, 2021. 
No late orders accepted. 

Sushi $3.50 – Crispy chicken, Teriyaki chicken, Vegetarian, Cooked Tuna 
 
Name......................................................................................... Grade.........  
 
Vegetarian........ Crispy chicken........ Teriyaki chicken........Cooked Tuna ……… 
 
Name......................................................................................... Grade.........  
 
Vegetarian........ Crispy chicken........ Teriyaki chicken........Cooked Tuna ……… 
  
                                                                                    
Total ……………………………… 
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